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Pritzker Administration Announces Community 

Revitalization Grant Recipients 
IHDA provides over $600,000 to downstate, southern IL communities 

 

CHICAGO – The Illinois Housing Development Authority (IHDA) Board of Directors awarded over 

$600,000 in funds to help empower local and regional revitalization efforts through increasing land 

banking capacity in downstate and southern Illinois communities. Awarded under the Land Bank 

Capacity Program (LBCP), eligible uses for the funds include initial capital for startup costs of 

creating a land bank, operating costs, land acquisition and other locally managed revitalization 

techniques. 

 

“According to the U.S. Census, Illinois is home to over 515,000 vacant housing units,” said IHDA 

Executive Director Kristin Faust. “These blighted properties are driving down property values, 

further diminishing the tax returns for struggling communities. Through the Land Bank Capacity 

Program, IHDA is helping provide municipalities and counties across Illinois the assistance they 

need to begin eliminating these properties thereby improving economic and safety conditions in their 

communities.” 

 

A study by the Federal Reserve Bank of Cleveland found that a home that is simply foreclosed, but 

not vacant, lowers neighboring property values by up to 3.9 percent. However, if a home is 

foreclosed, tax delinquent and vacant, it can lower neighboring property values by nearly two and a 

half times that amount. 

 

Created in 2017, the LBCP is funded from a national settlement secured by the Illinois Attorney 

General, in conjunction with other state attorneys general, the U.S. Department of Justice and the 

U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development, with the nation’s five largest banks. Eligible 

applicants for the LBCP must be a municipality, county or land bank located outside the Chicago 

Metropolitan Statistical Area (Cook, DuPage, Grundy, Kane, Kendall, Lake, McHenry and Will 

counties). A municipality, county or land bank may join with other municipalities, counties, or land 

banks and together submit a joint application. 

 

IHDA has provided over $1.8 million through two rounds of the LBCP program, 

 

The IHDA Board approved the following grantees to receive Land Bank Capacity Program funds: 

 
 



 

 

LBCP Round Two Grantees 

 

Applicant Award 

Northern Illinois Land Bank Authority $250,000 

Central Illinois Land Bank Authority $100,000 

Southwestern Illinois Development Authority $100,000 

City of Moline $51,500 

City of Kankakee $52,000 

Coles County Regional Planning $75,000 

  

Total Amount Awarded $628,500 
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About the Illinois Housing Development Authority  

IHDA (www.ihda.org) is a self-supporting state agency that finances the creation and the preservation of 

affordable housing across Illinois. Since its creation in 1967, IHDA has allocated $18 billion and financed 

approximately 255,000 affordable housing units for residents of Illinois.

 


